Fair Lawn Board of Education Retreat December 8, 2012

The Board of Education of the Borough of Fair Lawn, New Jersey, held a Board Retreat in the Library of the Fair Lawn High School, 14-00 Berdan Ave. Fair Lawn, New Jersey, on **Saturday, December 8, 2012**.

The meeting was called to order at 9:12 a.m..

ROLL CALL:

Members Present

Mr. Banta, Mr. Barbarulo, Mrs. Frenkel, Mr. Gillenson, Ms. Gioia, Mr. Mancinelli, Ms. Quackenbush Mr. Rosenberg, Mrs. Wallace

Others Present

Mr. Klein (BOE Elect) Mr. Spindel (BOE Elect)

Flag Salute

The flag salute was led by President Rosenberg.

Sunshine Statement - Chapter 231, Laws of 1975

President Rosenberg read a statement that advance notice of this meeting, as well as the Agenda, had been distributed in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 231, Laws of 1975 (Sunshine Law).

Opening Remarks

Mr. Al Annunziata of NJSBA opened the presentation.

Board Self Evaluation

The Board of Education reviewed the results of the evaluation with a discussion ensuing on the changes the state is making on testing and the DFG classification being eliminated.

All sections were reviewed and there was a discussion of the Board's strengths and weaknesses.

Ways to reach the public more effectively were discussed.

Cindy fo acceptablesh

Public Portion of Meeting was closed at 10:56 a.m. and board recessed into Closed Session.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cindy Jo Ouackenbush

Board of Education, Vice-President